Brian

This (attached) is the one I have on the computer. There must be another one that you have with me in it. Could you scan it here?

Why only third prize?  Any pic?

My God. Were you only fifteen?

Never met or heard anything of Alexander Walker except what I read. I notice he remained politically loyal.

A friend, you would probably know, has edited Hurst's memoirs and then got hit with a copyright threat from a relative who claimed he owned the literary estate. Publication suspended. There was no will.

I think Brian Hurst lied his way around the world. He did not remain loyal although he signed the Ulster Covenant - see http://applications.proni.gov.uk/UlsterCovenant/Search.aspx  He changed his name from Hans in the First World War.

Robin Bryans (Robert Harbinson) was another literary scoundrel from Belfast (see below). Was he gay? Can't recall details but he knew his way round that area.

Did you know that film music composer Sandy Faris was from NI?

From: Brian.Robinson@bfi.org.uk

To: jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Date: Fri, 16 Apr 2010 11:34:17 +0100

Subject: RE: Fanmail

I wonder if your photograph is the same one I have. It's got you, me and Quentin at that dinner at the Midland Hotel. I've gone on to meet his niece and his great-nephew, plus John Hurt and the director of The Naked Civil Servant, Jack Gold. I won 3rd prize in a Quentin look-alike competition at a centenary event at the Queen Elizabeth Hall mounted by The House of Homosexual Culture.

On Hurst I only know what I've read in The Empress of Ireland. I'll check and see if we have any papers or anything here at the BFI. He sounds like a completely fascinating queen and a bit of a nightmare.

Are you working on him?  I'm still fascinated by Alexander Walker, another queen who seems to have met everyone.

It's funny you should say I was a schoolboy when I met you. I was 15 and considered myself a young adult but I guess to the world I was a schoolboy. I've got very detailed diaries of the period too.

Cheers

Brian

From: Jeff Dudgeon [mailto:jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com]

Sent: 16 April 2010 11:18

To: Brian Robinson

Subject: Fanmail

Know anything about Brian (Hans) Hurst?

J

Subject: RE: Hello

Date: Fri, 16 Apr 2010 10:43:32 +0100

From: PhilipD.Brenner@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

To: jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Jeff,

How fascinating and thanks for the photograph. I bet meeting Quentin Crisp must have been interesting. Brian gave a very good presentation and then answered questions from the audience. If you do come to London a visit to the NFT is very worthwhile as you can access their archive where they have a fascinating selection of TV documentaries, TV plays and films on gay themes from over the last fifty years. Some are really good especially the old TV Wednesday plays and you can look at them all.

 Best

 Philip

-----Original Message-----

From: Jeff Dudgeon [mailto:jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com]

Sent: 15 April 2010 6:21 PM

To: Brenner Philip D

Subject: RE: Hello

Philip

Yes I know Brian and spent an evening with him a few years ago when he was in Belfast. In fact I think he was a schoolboy when I first met him.

Attached is a photograph of Quentin Crisp and a number of us at a dinner in the mid-1970s. Brian is the guy just at the edge of the picture.

Best
Jeff

Subject: Hello

Date: Thu, 15 Apr 2010 17:35:07 +0100

To: jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Hi Jeff, 

I recently went to a very interesting talk on the background to the film Victim (with Dirk Bogarde & Sylvia Sims) at the National Film Theatre LGBT festival.  It was given by Brian Robinson their Communications Manager, Archive & Heritage BFI and I noted from the programme that he comes from Portadown and was a member of the Belfast Gay Liberation Society. 

It occurred to me that you might know him.  He was very knowledgeable about the background to the film and had considerable archive material press notices, film scripts etc.

 Hope all is well.

 Philip Brenner

